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ABSTRACT:
This contribution proposes that the Relief Date for NPA 506 be deferred based upon the results of the July 2019 R-NRUF and recommends a new Relief Date of 23 April 2022 
________________________________________________________________
NOTICE:
This contribution is submitted to the NPA 506 RPC for the purpose of discussion and is not to be considered a binding proposal on the contributors.  The contributors reserve the right to modify or withdraw this contribution at any time for any reason.
________________________________________________________________

Background:
On 30 August 2018, the CRTC issued Telecom Decision CRTC 2018-332, Relief for area code 506 in New Brunswick, approving 21 November 2020 as the Relief Implementation Date using a Distributed Overlay and new NPA 428.  

This Relief Date was recommended by the Relief Planning Committee in its consensus report 506RE01A, dated 31 May 2018. The Relief Date was based on the January 2018 R-NRUF result which indicated that NPA 506 was projected to exhaust in December 2021.

On 20 September 2019, the CNA released the results of the July 2019 R-NRUF, which indicated that the Projected Exhaust Date for NPA 506 had been delayed to April 2023. 
The Relief Date of 21 November 2020 is 28 months in advance of the Projected Exhaust Date. Bell Canada proposes to halt NPA Relief activity in the NPA and defer the relief implementation date. Bell Canada proposes a new Relief Date of 23 April 2022 and has attached an Excel spreadsheet which contains a draft Relief Implementation schedule. 
Per the approved Relief Implementation Plan, TSPs were tasked to complete initial communications to customers by 21 May 2019. Bell Canada therefore proposes that the CNA or Consumer Awareness Task Force (CATF) issue a media release halting current NPA Relief Activity in NPA 506 until a Telecom Decision is issued. Bell also recommends that RPC reach an agreement on the deferral in a timely manner and that the recommendations be moved as quickly as possible through the CISC process.
Recommendation: 

Bell Canada recommends that the Relief Date for NPA 506 be changed to 23 April 2022, a media release be issued to advise customers of the proposed date change and any that recommendations be moved through the CISC process in an expedited manner to minimize impacts on customers.  
